South Molton in Bloom

Extraordinary urgent meeting called on Monday 29th March 2021 11am in Church Walk Present

Sue Harrison
Mary McMonnies
David Worden
Julie Vaughan
Anne Beagley
Christine Goddard
Andrew Coates

Other members absent due to urgency and short notice

Andrea Hutchings **Bridget Simmons** Christine and Ian Barnes Dave Toms **Debbie Woolley** Elaine and Lee Symons Glenys Laws Helen Cousans Joanne Harris Kirstie Halls Mandy and Rob Ostler **Margaret Chester** Paul Henderson Penny Grigg **Ruth Taylor-Jones** Sue Sewell Verity Hanson

Sue Harrison, Co-ordinator of the group, (Chair for the purposes of Nat West) opened the meeting by explaining that she had a formal resignation as treasurer by email from Ruth Taylor-Jones. She explained that Nat West required signed minutes agreeing the removal of Ruth as treasurer and the appointment of a new treasurer.

Mary McMonnies, present at the meeting, had offered her services to be treasurer and do the banking, working with Sue Harrison. Mary and Sue had done the paperwork and now we need the group to agree the appointment of a new treasurer and to vote as to whether they agreed with the appointment of Mary as treasurer and thereby an authorised signatory along with Sue Harrison.

A vote was taken by those present and it was unanimous for Mary McMonnies to be treasurer. Ruth could not make the meeting but has emailed to say she would like added to the minutes that she is happy with Mary McMonnies taking over her role.